




Existing Use 

The current building and property are a church and school (the buildings are attached as one unit). The school 

provides education to students in 1st through 8th grade. The property referred to in this request is the paved lot 

located on the East side of the school building. This lot currently houses the playground structure, and the 

current fence has a vehicle gate, so the paved area can also be used for weekend parking. The lot has fencing 

that runs primarily along the East and South sides, with a small section on the South/West side providing 

pedestrian access and a small area on the back North/West section providing pedestrian access. (See included 

photos, including aerial view). 

  

Proposed Improvements 

We are requesting an exception/variance to be permitted so that we can install an 8ft fence on this 

property. We propose replacing the current 6ft fence around the playground/paved lot with an 8ft fence. This 

would remove the vehicle access gate and thus the ability to park on the lot. Instead, this entire area will be used 

as a playground. We would add a privacy screen along the South and East fencing. (See images at the end of the 

document for fencing and privacy screen options.) 

 

Along with replacing fencing, we will be remodeling the playground itself (see included document with layout). 

The area that is currently covered in woodchips will be replaced with artificial surfacing to improve safety. A 

new playground structure will be installed, replacing the current structure that has peeling paint and faded 

surfaces. Additionally, we will add auxiliary equipment next to the structure to allow for more students to play 

at a time. The blacktop area will be completely repaved. Currently, the broken, uneven pavement poses a safety 

hazard and is an eyesore. A half-court basketball court, four-square courts, and a small track will be painted 

onto the surface, and a Gaga ball pit will be installed in the South/East corner. Playground updates are to 

improve both safety and appearance.  

  

Rationale and Benefit 

The purpose of this project is twofold. Primarily, our concern is student safety. Our location downtown is 

incredibly beneficial, but it also means we must exercise caution. We hope to deter scaling the fence by 

increasing the height. Increasing the fence height also decreases the frequency of playground balls going over 

the fence into our neighbor’s alley way or the street. This improves safety and reduces inconveniencing our 

neighbors. Additionally, we aim to add privacy screening to keep our children out of sight. We have had 

incidents with individuals standing outside of our fence watching our students during recess (not casually 

walking past, but stopping and watching for extended periods). Some of these incidents have been unsettling for 

our teachers and students and had to be resolved by calling local authorities. Finally, we are removing the 

vehicle gate on the South end of the playground, which currently allows for easy access to the property since it 

does not lock. We will have a locked pedestrian entrance instead.  

  

The secondary purpose is aesthetic. We would like to install a black fence instead of a gray chain link. 

Additionally, the privacy screen will give the illusion of a smooth surface, resulting in an overall sleeker look to 

the property. The current space is an utter eye sore, so the playground needs to be updated as well. We plan to 

resurface the area, remove the woodchips in exchange for artificial surfacing, and replace the play structure. All 

of these changes together will give the space a much more appealing look. Improved fencing is the first step. 

  

Site Plan and Images  

Please see included document for a complete survey of the property. The highlighted area indicates fence 

placement. We are not proposing any new areas of fencing, only replacing old fencing. Additionally, 

included is a mock-up of the further playground improvements, along with some description. All blacktop 

areas would be repaved. Please see photos below of the current fencing and the proposed fencing.  

 

 

 

 



Current Fencing Photos 

 

Current pedestrian gate on South/West end; this will be replaced with 8’ fencing, but still have a gate. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North end of the playground, which shares a wall with the Weill Center; note that fencing reaches all the 

way to the wall of the Weill Center. This whole section would also be replaced with 8’ fencing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



View of the East end of the lot. The fence is on our property line next to the alleyway. This full fence 

would be replaced with 8’ fence. Increasing the fence height would avoid playground balls in the alley. 

  

 
 

View of the South end of the lot with current vehicle access; the vehicle gate would be removed and the 

fence height increased to 8’. Increasing the fence height keeps playground balls out of the street. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



View of the North/West pedestrian access. This fencing would be replaced with 8’ fencing. Pedestrian 

access would be maintained. Increasing the height keeps playground balls out of the parking lot. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aerial view with fencing marked  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Proposed Fencing and Privacy Screen to replace current fencing (NO additional fencing proposed) 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 





P.O.B.

PLAT OF SURVEY
LOTS 5 THRU 9, PART OF LOTS 4 & 10,

PART OF THE VACATED ALLEY, ALL BEING IN BLOCK 127
OF THE ORIGINAL PLAT OF THE CITY OF SHEBOYGAN,

CITY OF SHEBOYGAN,
SHEBOYGAN COUNTY, WISCONSIN
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